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ALBANY, NY–Senator Sue Serino today joined a record crowd of town highway

superintendents and workers from across the state at a rally at the Capitol urging the

legislature to increase funding for local transportation programs, like the Consolidated Local

Street Highway Improvement Program, also known as CHIPS.

“Our local roads make up 87% of all roads throughout the state and play an essential role in our

community,” said Senator Sue Serino. “With roads and bridges deteriorating rapidly, the legislature has
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a responsibility to make sure funding these programs is a top priority. I was proud to join hundreds of

hardworking New Yorkers to rally in support of this initiative to ensure that our communities have a

transportation system that they can depend on.”

Senator Serino has made securing essential funding for local transportation systems one of

her top priorities since taking office. At today’s press conference, lawmakers and rally

attendees urged the state to increase CHIPS funding by $150 million to bring the total

allocation to $588 million. They are also pushing for a restoration of the $65 million for

Extreme Winter Recovery funding, and to increase BRIDGE-NY and PAVE-NY funding.

The CHIPS funding is particularly important as it is allocated to local communities

equitably, with each community awarded the same amount of funding per mile of road they

are charged with maintaining. Under the current Executive Budget proposal, there is no

increase in funding for local transportation infrastructure programs. The proposed budget

would also eliminate the Extreme Winter Recovery program, funding allocated specifically to

localities to help them rebuild roads and bridges that were particularly impacted by harsh

winter weather conditions. Lawmakers and rally participants also advocated for the

establishment of a program that would be called ‘City Routes,’ which would assist

municipalities in covering costs associated with maintaining sewer, water, and utility work

for state touring routes.

“Hundreds came together to rally in the Capitol in support of these initiatives, and their message was

clear—local roads matter,” Serino continued. “I will continue to fight for the funding our communities

need so that we have a transportation system we can depend on.”
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